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 April 2014  
 

 

 
Commodore: Paula Hajos  

phajos1@yahoo.com 
Cell: 240-432-5504 

Vice Commodore: Earl Waesche  
ewaesche@comcast.net 
Home:  410-573-1494 

Rear Commodore: Greg Edwards  
edwards_greg28@msn.com   
Home: (703) 560-0496 

Secretary: Sally Dressel 
sallydressel@aol.com 
Home:  240-237-8859 

Treasurer:  John Wittman 
John.wittman@comcast.net 
Cell: 703-675-4469 

Fleet Captain: Vacant 
Measurer: Jim Test 

jtest@comcast.net  
Cell: 410-610-7012 

Trustee:  Kathy Houchen 
hankandabbe@gmail.com  
Home: 301-843-9039 

Trustee:  Terry Kivett 
Cell: 410-991-4374 

Trustee:  John Carey 
john.carey@dht-pro.com  
Cell: 617-947-2551 

IPC:  Jim Tapp 
jtjr@msn.com 
Cell: 703-980-3140 

 

 
 

April 5 – Potomac River Clean Up, 9-12 
April 11 – Start of Crab Season 
April 11-13 – Bay Bridge Boat Show  
April 13 – Earth Day on the Square, 
Leonardtown, 12:30 – 4:30,  
April 18-20 – In-Water Boat Show, Poquoson, 
VA  
April 25-27 – Annapolis Spring Sailboat Show 
and Cruisers University 
April 25 – Tiki Bar Opening Day, Solomons,  

AApprriill  2266  ––  CCYYCC  MMeemmbbeerrsshhiipp  MMeeeettiinngg  

aanndd  CCaassiinnoo  NNiigghhtt  
April 26-27 – Winefest at St. Michael’s 
April 26-May 3 – Virginia’s Historic Garden 
Week,  
May 3-4 – Deltaville Dealer Days & Boat 
Show,  

 

The Commodore’s Bridge 
 
 
Ahoy Corinthians! 
 

By now, I bet you 
have Spring Fever 
and hope to be 
boating soon.  I 
agree!  My mother 
and I spent 2 weeks 
in Key West during 
the month of February, 
missing the big snow storm.  The average 
temperature was 80 degrees.  Florida is an 
excellent place to dodge the cold weather in 
Maryland.  
 

I would like to thank those who generously 
donated money towards a window.  The name 
plates will be installed soon.  The clubhouse is 
so much warmer.  This spring it will be nice to 
be able to open a window and let in some 
fresh air. 
 

The Clubhouse renovations are complete – 
new siding, windows and doors – really 
spruced up our clubhouse. 
 

Our membership drive is still a Top Priority, the 
Active Captain directed one couple from North 
Carolina who will be joining CYC.  Hopefully, 
they will be able to attend our April Event.  
 

Mike Brandhagen and Caroline Tapp Rhodes, 
rented the Bean Room, clubhouse bedrooms 
and the cottage to help facilitate their wedding 
guests,  June 18th thru the 22nd (Wedding on 
June 21st).  We look forward to welcoming  Mrs 
Caroline Brandhagen to the Corinthian Family!   
 

Paula Hajos, Commodore 
 

 

Around the Grounds 

Spring is here and we 
can look forward to de-
winterizing and getting 
our boats back in 
operation.  Hopefully 
the water will be 
turned back on since it 
has stopped snowing 
and is unlikely we will have any more.  As far 
as "Around the Grounds" goes, I think all who 
have seen the renovated Clubhouse agree 

how nice it looks and we have had some good 
comments.  The doors into the Bean room still 
need replacing and we are looking at 
purchasing ones with glass panels instead of 
solid doors, which would provide a view of the 
Bean room and the water plus provide more 
light in the corridor to the kitchen.  Also Ray 
Mercure has repaired and painted the cracks 
in the bedroom walls, will reinstall the window 
A/Cs and will repair the kitchen cabinet. 
 

On our 22 March Work Day, thanks to all who 
helped complete most of the items on the work 
list; especially Brian and Mary who weeded the 
flower beds, which was not easy.  We have 
started the cleaning service beginning on 29 
March and trash pickup on 1 April. 
 

There has been discussion on the prospect of 
resurfacing the Bean room roof and installing 
railings.  Few members used this in the past 
but it would be nice to have the capability of 
sitting up there and looking out over the water.  
The problem is that when we had the roof 
redone, it was done in a "bladder" design and 
to redo it and add decking material would 
negate the existing warranty.  It would also be 
expensive but will be kept on the list for future 
consideration. 
 

Two additional items need to be addressed: 
the picnic tables and the pump out station.  
The tables need refinishing and Terry Kivett 
has an electric sander and will purchase some 
stain/varnish.  When he has the materials, we 
would like some volunteers to help Terry and I 
get them all done.  The pump out station motor 
needs to be replaced.  There was discussion 
at the Board meeting of other possibilities for a 
pump out system which were good but more 
costly.  No decision was made on changing the 
system. 
 

There are other items on the CYC Work List 
which are not mentioned, but as estimates are 
received and plans are finalized, these will be 
reported on also. 
 

Earl Waesche, VC 

 

Membership Meeting, Saturday, 
April 26

th
 at 10:30 am, at CYC 
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CYC Events 

 

As we begin the 
2014 boating 
season it is my 
hope this CYC 
events calendar will 
be packed with fun 
and entertainment. Terri and I are looking 
forward to working with all of you this year for a 
great social calendar of events at Corinthian 
Yacht Club. 
 

Jim Estep has stepped up and agreed to be 
our 2014 Bar Manager in charge of inventory 
for liquor, beer and soft drinks.  I will still be 
responsible for getting the bartender 
volunteers and I know many of you enjoy this 
so please don’t fight over it on event nights. 
 

Our first event is Casino Night, April, 26, 2014 
and we plan on it being a BLAST!  Terri and I 
are working with P/C Dolores and P/C Darrell 
Derrington to learn from their many years of 
experience doing this event. We are looking for 
Auction Items, so if you have ideas or 
contributions please email or call (703) 507-
8725. 
 

Casino Night Food & Serving Time:  6:30 pm – 
8:00 pm – Casino Fun until we’re done 
 

Menu 
Heavy Hors d ‘Oeuvres  
Filet Mignon  
Meat Balls 
Crab Dip 
Scallops Wrapped in Bacon 
Potatoes with Blue cheese and Bacon 
Vegetable Platters 
Fruit Platters 
Baby Cheese Cakes 
Little Lemon Meringue Pies 

 

Look for the e-invite from Ping for Casino 
Night.  See you at the Club! 
 

Greg Edwards, Rear Commodore 
 

Dollars and Cents 

Hello to all 
Corinthians – I now 
have gotten my feet 
wet and am in full 
swing watching over 
our yacht club’s 
finances.  Below is a 
summary of what has 
taken place financially 
since the last newsletter: 
 
 
 
 

 

Clubhouse Renovation Costs  
As most of you know, we have just completed 
an extensive exterior renovation of the 
clubhouse which should add many years to its 
life.  We had asked, and received from the 
membership, permission to draw up to $NNNN 
from the Trust fund account in case expenses 
on the renovation exceeded expected 
amounts.  Generally, a capital improvement 
such as this one would come solely from the 
Heritage Account.  I am happy to report that no 
funds were needed from the Trust account to 
pay for this renovation.  Below is a summary of 
the costs for new siding, rebuilding of rotten 
wood, new flashings etc required for the 
clubhouse renovation. 
 

Contract price from D&S Home 
Improvement 

$NN 

Extra work rebuilding sunroom 
walls and other corrections to 
the building 

$NN 

Extra work for fabrication and 
installation of flashings for the 
flat roof area (never was done 
properly in the past) 

$NN 

5 Custom round top windows 
not part of contract 

$NN 

Total Capital Improvement of 
Clubhouse 

$NN 

An additional maintenance item 
for replacement of some rusty 
gutters* 

$NN 

 

* This item being drawn from the Operating 
Account, as is customary.   
The above amounts were drawn from the 
Heritage Account leaving a balance there of 
about $NN. 
 

Budget in process -  

Over the past few months I have been 
studying the expenditures and revenue of our 
yacht club, and am in the process of preparing 
a budget for this year to help us keep 
everything on track.  I plan to present this 
budget at the April meeting but can give you 
some information ahead of time.  Allowing for 
some unforeseen expenses and being 
conservative with new members coming 
onboard, I am projecting an income of 
$NNNNN for 2014 with total expenses of 
$NNNNN, giving a positive cash flow.  Based 
on this, I have recommended to the board that 
we transfer $NNNN from the operating account 
to the Heritage Account.  The board has 
approved this transfer and also has agreed to 
transfer $NNN from the Entertainment Account 
to the Heritage Account.  The Heritage 
Account is used for future capital 
improvements.  These funds transfers have 

now taken place.    In my opinion, the financial 
picture of our yacht club looks strong as long 
as we continue to watch our expenses and 
promote our club to new members.  With the 
increased popularity of Active Captain I think 
we will continue to see robust transient slip 
rentals. 
 

The Bank accounts as of 3/25/14 are as 
follows: 
 

Operating Account1 $ NN 

Heritage Account2 $NN 

Entertainment Account3 $NN 
 

Note 1: $NNK already transferred to Heritage 
Account 
Note 2: Includes $NNK transfer from Operating 
Account and $NNK transfer from 
Entertainment Account 
Note 3: NK already transferred to Heritage 
Account 
 

Second Quarter Invoices - Invoices are to be 
mailed around April 1st.  Please try to pay 
these by the end of April or within 30 days of 
receiving them.  It will save additional 
bookkeeping and gives your Yacht Club the 
money needed to function.  I am looking 
forward to a successful year as your 
Treasurer. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
John Wittman  
CYC Treasurer 
 

Membership 
 

CYC's Fleet Captain, 
Jean Hannah, recently 
submitted her letter of 
resignation from her 
Board position and 
CYC membership. Jean 
will be missed at CYC.  
We wish her Fair Winds 
and following Seas in 
her future endeavors. 
Consider extending invitations to family and 
friends to visit CYC this coming summer – to 
enjoy our camaraderie, our facilities and a 
beautiful place on the water.  Our best 
membership recruitment tool is the club itself. 

 

Membership Meeting, Saturday, 
April 26

th
 at 10:30 am, at CYC. 

 
Sally Dressel 
Secretary, CYC 
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Around the Docks (Measurer) 

 
My thanks to the 
members that walked 
the docks this winter 
and checked their 
neighbor’s boats, while 
they were checking their 

own.  Two reported that 
they made minor adjustments to lines where 
boats were rubbing. 
 

SPRING COMMISSIONING:  Check that your 
boat insurance is up to date and send me a 
copy of your Binder. 
 

Be sure you check your emergency equip-
ment.  Flares up to Date?  Fire extinguishers in 
the green?  Life Jackets inspected?  Horn 
works? 
 

Dispose of used oil and contaminated fuel off 
the property (e.g., transfer station, Pt. Lookout 
Marina). 
 

There was a report of a mysterious brown 
cloud floating by our docks, last year.  I would 
like to remind all slip holders that pumping 
contaminants, human and chemical, overboard 
is a violation of our bylaws, as well as state 
and federal laws.  Please use the shore 
facilities. 
 

SLIP ASSIGNMENTS:  John & Eine Wittman 
sold Wanderer II at the end of this winter.  As 
of, 1 April, Slips A-15 & A-10 are vacant. 
 

SLIPS AVAILABLE:  (See updated dock 
diagram on new bulletin board.) 
 

Covered Slips  Open Slips 
A3 – 50ft x 18ft D1 – 60ft x 19ft 
A4 – 40ft x 18ft D3 – 30ft x 12ft 
A7 – 50ft x 18ft D4 – 30ft x 12ft 
A10 – 40ft x 18ft 
A14 – 40ft x 18ft 
A15 – 50ft x 18ft  

 

B3 – 40ft x 16ft  E1 – 30ft x 12ft 
B4 – 35ft x 16ft  E2 – 30ft x 12ft 
B5 – 40ft x 16ft  E3 – 40ft x 18ft 
B6 – 35ft x 16ft  E4 – 40ft x 18ft 
B10 – 35ft x 16ft E6 – 40ft x 20ft 
 

 E7 – 60ft x 23ft 
B14 – 35ft x 16ft E8 – 60ft x 23ft 
B15 – 40ft x 16ft  E9 – 60ft x 25ft 
B16 – 35ft x 16ft  E10 – 60ft x 25ft 
 

C1 – 40ft x 18ft  F1 - 30ft x 15ft 
C8 – 40ft x 16ft F2 - 30ft x 15ft 

 

You can contact me via e-mail: 
jtest@comcast.net or Telephone: (H) 410-326-
3933 or cell: 410-610-7012 or USPS: James 

Test, POB 415, Solomons MD 20688.  Slip 
requests must be in writing (e-mail OK) and 
assignments require Board of Trustees 
approval and are based on seniority.  
 

See you on the docks, 
Jim Test, Measurer 
 
 

 

Please keep the following members in your 
thoughts and prayers:  Sally Dressel, Tom 
Shier, Bud and Nancy Schatz, Elizabeth 
Marcoux, John and Pat Krisko. 

   

For those interested in reading books related 

to the Chesapeake Bay, here are some titles to 

consider: 

Cities and Towns of the Chesapeake, by 

William B. Cronin 

Disappearing Islands of the Chesapeake by 

William B. Cronin 

Ed Cutts-Designer, Boatbuilder and “Cutts 

Method” Inventor, by Wayne Brown 

Chesapeake Men, by Don Parks 

Unfinished Stories of Girls, by Catherine 

Zobal Dent 

As Long as It’s Fun – The Epic Voyages and 

Extraordinary Times of Lin and Larry 

Purday, by Herb McCormick 

 

   
 

Public Science 

Oyster Recovery or Oyster Recovery 

NOAA Digital Charts  

CBYCA and PRYCA 

To share a favorite link with your fellow 

CYCers, send to Dolores Derrington to include 

in future newsletters.   

 

 

The 2013 Spring Striper season was good but 
not nearly as great as in previous years with 
fewer true trophies of over 40 inches yet plenty 
of 30-36 inch rockfish. The croakers were 

smaller and fewer than in years past but the 
white perch & spot were great.  Bluefish came 
in late and there were plenty of the excellent 
eating under 20 inch size. Spanish mackerel 
were very disappointing but we had a run on 
Cobia, whiting and small sharks. Live lining 
baitfish in the early fall for stripers was very 
productive and frequently the blues won out ! 
The late fall striper run was fair but few fish 
over 40 inches. Our Young of the Year Index 
for stripers shows that 2014 should be an 
excellent one for the 20-24 inch stripers. If the 
catch and release history the past two years is 
an indication we should be set for a super light 
tackle year which I know the fly rodders will 
really enjoy. – Captain Gary Sacks 

 

Have a “fishing story” to share, a great photo 

of the “BIG One” or other fishing tips?  If so, 

send to Dolores Derrington to include in this 

section of the newsletter. 

 

 

Dalyn-C, Currently owned by former members 
Jim and Mary Eckart is a 43’ Viking aft cabin 
motor yacht that draws 4.5’ feet. Beam 15’. 
and Twin Detroit diesel 6-71N (naturals) which 
give about 315 HP each. She cruises between 
13 and 16 knots depending on how much fuel 
you want to burn an hour. Clean bottom at full 
throttle she will gallop around 18-19 knots. 
(Faster running with the tide) 
 

She is located at Regatta Point Marina in 
Deltaville, slip B-18. I have her listed with 
Dozier’s Yacht Sales with Roy Pace as the 
listing and showing broker. His office is in 
Urbanna but will often go to Deltaville to show 
boats. His office number is 804-758-0000 and 
his cell number is 804-824-6823. Roy has the 
pricing information but I will say that it is priced 
under $90K. 
 

Recent upgrades include new strata glass 
bridge enclosure and new batteries about 2 
years ago and battery charger upgrade. She 
also has hard tops over bridge and aft deck, 
Fisher-Panda 8KW genset, digital tachs and 
fuel flow gauges. Topsides are imron paint. 
 

mailto:jtest@comcast.net
http://www.vims.edu/public/science_bar
http://www.flyingdogbrewery.com/
http://www.oysterrecovery.org/
http://www.nauticalcharts.noaa.gov/
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Dalyn-C 

       

Kye Abboushi 1 April 

Gary Sacks 08 April 

Jonathan Plante 13 April 

Donna Berger 14 April 

Barbara B. Spain 14 April 

David Fidler 16 April 

Margaret Tolzman 16 April 

Eric DeSoto 17 April 

Keith Logsdon 17 April 

Nathan Ratliff 20 April 

Donald E. Foster 22 April 

Michael Brandhagen 23 April  

Quin S. Elson 23 April 

Mary Frances Brown 30 April 

P/C Charles Cipriotti 1 May 

P/C “Chuck” J. O’Brien 6 May 

Ron Walters 6 May 

Bill Stiles 7 May  

Nancy M. Schatz 8 May 

Earl M. Waesche 10 May 

Mary Niebuhr 13 May 

Aline M. Long 14 May 

Holly Ratliff 17 May  
 

 

This is a new part of the newsletter to help all 

members become more familiar with our “rules 

of the road”.  So, this month, we are going to 

start at the beginning with the “Preamble” 

Preamble 
The Corinthian Yacht Club was formed 

as a non-stock member corporation in 

1906 under the laws for the District of 

Columbia. 
 

The initial Board of Trustees was 

granted the power to make corporate 

by-laws: Through that grant they chose 

to reserve for the voting members of 

Corinthian Yacht Club, the sole 

authority to amend the existing by-laws. 

The power to amend by-laws also means 

the power to make, alter or repeal by-

laws. 
 

The by-laws are the self imposed rules 

for the government of the internal 

affairs of CYC and the formalities 

necessary to amend them are set forth in 

the existing by-laws. 
 

It is important for each member of the 

Corinthian Yacht Club to understand 

the form of government of the Club. 

Each member should take the time to 

read and familiarize himself with these 

by-laws. 
 

Discussion:  This states that the original by-

laws were written by the Board.  Subsequent 

amendments and changes are made by the 

membership.  Later in the by-laws it is 

described how we change the by-laws. 

 

 

 

 
 

Did you know that our Measurer, Jim Test, 

spends two weeks every year skiing with 

friends in the Rocky Mountains?  They ski 

places such as Wolf Creek, which is in a 

National Park in Southern Colorado.  Here’s a 

picture of Jim before he heads down the 

mountain.  Note he is skiing an “Experts Only” 

trail.  Way to go Jim! 
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In the Neighborhood 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2014 STRIPED BASS SEASONS  

Maryland's Chesapeake Bay 

April 19 to May 15 Trophy Season One fish 28" or greater; per person per day. No live eels 

May 16 to 
December 15 

 Two fish 18" to 28" or one fish 18"to 28" and one fish greater than 28" 
per person per day 

Potomac River 

April 19 to May 15 Trophy Season One fish 28"-or greater  per person per day 

May 16 to 
December 31 

 Two fish 18" to 28" or one fish 18" to 28" and one fish greater than 28" 
per person per day 

Virginia's Chesapeake Bay 

May 1 to May 15 Trophy Season One fish 32" or greater per person per day 

May 16 to June 15  
Two fish 18"to 28"or one fish 18"to 28" and one fish greater than 32" 
per person per day 

October 4 to 
December  31 

 
Two fish 18" to 28" or one fish 18" to 28" and one fish greater than 28” 
per person per day 

 

Fishing information provided by Gary Sacks. 
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Corinthian Yacht Club

Casino Night Party

Heavy Hors d’ Oeuvres
$20 per person

SATURDAY, April 26, 2014
6:30PM –11:00PM

Corinthian Yacht Club, Ridge MD

RSVP by April 14, 2014
Make checks payable to Corinthian Yacht Club

Mail To:
R/C Greg Edwards

7114 Camp Alger Ave.
Falls Church, VA 22042

edwards.greg28@msn.com
703-507-8725 
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Dock Rules 

1. All boats must have either a Type III holding tank or a Type I or II sewage processing system kept in proper 
operating condition.  No boat is allowed to have overboard discharge. 

2. The Measurer is responsible for making temporary slip assignments. 
3. No changes or additions may be made in the dock area without the written permission of the Measurer.  A 

form is available to request modifications in writing. The dock area must be kept clear of obstructions. 
4. Members are held fully responsible for the conduct of their guests. 
5. Members are responsible for proper maintenance and the safe docking of their boat and they are held fully 

responsible for any damage incurred to club property and/or other boats. 
6. No boat will be left unattended which blocks or impedes the entering or exiting of any boat from the dock 

area. 
7. No open fires, including hibachis, are permitted on boats or within 25 feet of the docks or storage lockers. 
8. Cooking stoves must be of an approved type and installation. Boat heaters must be of an approved type. 
9. Any person boarding a boat or using club facilities such as the pool, not accompanied by a member, or a 
member’s immediate family, must have express permission from the member, and notify the Club Steward or 
Measurer.  Members must post a Yellow Guest Card on the Bulletin Board for all persons sponsored overnight. 
The member must notify the Club Stewards or the Measurer in writing that the named person(s) will be using 
club facilities or boarding the member’s boat.  This notice can be by posting a Yellow Guest Card, in writing 
through the mail, or via e-mail.  

10. Boats shall not be moved from an authorized berth by anyone other than the member without express 
permission of the member. The Club Steward or the Measurer shall be notified in writing that the boat will be 
moved. 

11. Children 12-years of age and under must wear life jackets while on or about the dock area. 
12. Fueling a boat is not permitted at any pier at any time. 
13. No trash or oil shall be thrown overboard. 
14. Pets must be kept on a short leash and exercised away from the docks in areas prescribed in the House and 

Ground Rules. 
15. Members not keeping their boats at the station, and visiting yachtsmen, must register with the Club Steward 

or the Measurer upon arrival. 
16. Excessive noise or music is not permitted on the boats or on the docks. 
17. On Holidays or social days, as designated by the Commodore, no dirty work (such as power sanding, spray 

painting, etc.) will be allowed. 
18. Members will be reimbursed for electricity used by transients temporarily assigned to their slips by the 

Measurer only under extraordinary circumstances. 
 

Note:  “in writing” includes email to appropriate Board Member.   

 

Note:  These dock rules are also in the Directory, along with other club rules to help us maintain an enjoyable environment for all. 
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Corinthian Yacht Club     
c/o Dolores Derrington 

6033 Ridge Ford Drive 

Burke, VA  22015 

 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

April 5 – Potomac River Clean Up, 9-12 
April 11 – Start of Crab Season 
April 11-13 – Bay Bridge Boat Show  
April 13 – Earth Day on the Square, Leonardtown, 12:30 – 4:30,  
April 18-20 – In-Water Boat Show, Poquoson, VA  
April 25-27 – Annapolis Spring Sailboat Show and Cruisers 
University 
April 25 – Tiki Bar Opening Day, Solomons,  

AApprriill  2266  ––  CCYYCC  MMeemmbbeerrsshhiipp  MMeeeettiinngg  aanndd  CCaassiinnoo  

NNiigghhtt  
April 26-27 – Winefest at St. Michael’s 
April 26-May 3 – Virginia’s Historic Garden Week,  
May 3-4 – Deltaville Dealer Days & Boat Show,  
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